Normandy Class of 1962, 45th Reunion

August 25, 2007, the Normandy Class of 1962 held their 45th reunion at The Drury Inn in Chesterfield Mo.  Beginning at 6 PM many arrived early.  Everyone received an envelope containing the Memory Buzz Book with the most up to date information about each classmate, Thanks to Elaine Scott. Since much of the communication was done with email, classmates will find it easier to communicate in the future, Thanks to Tom Dietrich.  The block of 20 discounted rooms, ballroom arrangement, bar, caterering by Calliers and the DJ was handled by Jean Schell
When entering the ball room Dave Noble asked if he could take your picture.  These have been burned to a CD/R and will be posted to the web page http://www.geocities.com/Heartland/Ranch/5366/normandy.htm  by Chris Scott, Elaine’s Son in a few weeks.  Other photographers were there to take pictures that will be on a web site http://www.kabancephoto.com/  for purchase.  Dave’s pictures are free, just email him at dnobull@everestkc.net and he will send you up to 4 pictures in super high resolution or the CD/R if you like.
There was an open bar from 6 to 7 PM and cash bar after that. Dave Yates read a prayer from Mr. Masterson’s daily lesson plan.  This prayer was one that John would repeat each and every day before school began. The prayer is posted at the end of this review for all to see.  It was quite moving for many classmates.  Once the evening was under way a trivia game was played with questions about the times in 1962.

The table with the most correct answers won a prize for each person.  
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Prizes were given to 4 tables and group pictures were taken of each.  Several prizes were given for other special things, like who traveled the farthest, who had the most grandchildren, who was married the longest and who was most recently married.

The Buffet dinner was your choice of Salad, baked beans, slaw, Pork or Beef and cupcakes for desert.  After dinner the Disk Jockey started the music from the 60’s.

Dancing started slowly but picked up pace, until nearly everyone was on the floor at one time or another.
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Some accomplished this by knowing how to dance and others from not knowing when to stop drinking.

Many classmates spent the evening talking to as many as they could.
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At times this was difficult as the dance music carried into the crowd.  It seemed that all had a great time.  While all this was happening the photographers were taking group photos of each table, and random photos of those talking and dancing.   Dave Noble found that the professional photographers were great at grouping people for photos.  It seemed that he just let the professionals group them while he would shoot them.  The evening ran up to the closing time of 11 PM with at least half the people still in attendance.

The Picnic was held on Sunday August 26 at Creve Coeur Park Greensfelder Shelter.  It began with a bike ride starting at 9 AM.
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From Left to right:

Dale Runion, Bob Kemper, Bill Ebbinghaus, Tom & Mary Dietrich, John Schneller, Randy Wedler and Tom Iten, did a 16 mile bike ride on the Katy Trail on Sun. morning.  Started in Defiance and went West on the trail and stopped at the Mount Pleasant Winery in Augusta for an hour of wine tasting.  Trip was much enjoyed by all.  The return trip mileage back to Defiance was a little longer due to the weaving on the trail!

The ride ended at around noon and gave those who attended just enough time to shower and return to the picnic by 1 PM.  The Catered Barbeque began at 1:30 PM and all enjoyed a great lunch.  Classmate’s families were encouraged to join in even if they just brought their own.  Some gathered in some tossing type games.

Others just enjoyed the great day with an overlook of the lake in the background.
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In Summary:  

Every one who attended seemed to agree that this was the best reunion yet.  Promises were made to take care and try to re-group in 2012 for the 50th year reunion.  Who knows maybe we’ll try to combine 61-63 classes since there are many married classmates from those years.
Here are some direct quotes from some who attended the reunion:

"I can’t thank you enough for organizing the bike ride.  It was a real highlight of the weekend for me."  

 

"Thanks to all of you for the hard work you put into the reunion.  We had so much fun!  With all the dancing, it will probably take me a week to recover!  It was really good to see everyone again!"

"Thank you for organizing the Katy Trail ride.  The reunion was exactly what I needed.  I enjoyed the time that I spent with everyone. "

 

"The reunion really gave us an opportunity to get to better know each other and what is going on in everyone's lives.  Looking forward to the 50th."

“We had a great time.  My spouse graduated from another high school and has attended those reunions and says they don’t compare to a Normandy reunion.  The Normandy reunions are the best!”
A special thanks to all the members of the reunion committee:

Dave Yates

Eileen Anderson-Cushman

Laura Bommarito-Toeniskoetter

Ed Brown

Phyllis Diesel-O'Donnell

Tom Dietrich

Joann Dwyer-Lewis

Joy Kroeger-Beckner

Carole Meyer-Harris

Dave Noble

Elaine Petrides-Scott

Jean Schell

Bob & Edna Wilshusen-Kemper

Mr. Masterson’s Daily Lesson Plan

Each morning, as I awake from sleep and see the dawning sun begins its fiery orbit through the sky, I can say to myself: “Be glad and rejoice! – For God has given me:

1) Another day of hope:

· to do my part in making others around me happy and making this a better world in which to live;

· to share the little joys of living: a cup of tea and conversation with a friend; the satisfaction of a task well done; the joy of an unexpected visit; moments of laughter or the quiet satisfaction of a favorite TV program.

2) Another Day to love;

· to love Christ and to make him loved by others;

· with the help of God’s grace, to fulfill the special work in life He has given me to do;

· to show my love for those around me, for the members of my family, my parents and children, my teachers or pupils, my fellow workers and those who come to me for help.

3) Another day of courage;

· to offer in union with the sufferings of Christ

· to be patient and tolerant with the faults and weaknesses of others;

· to bear the burdens of family life; making a living, cooking and cleaning, caring for the little ones, giving cheerfully my time and my love to all.”

